
 

 

Newsletter Friday 26th April 

Keeping Safe Week 

 

Next week, we are holding a whole school 'Keeping Safe Week'. We have lots of exciting activities, 

workshops and visitors for the children to engage with, where they will explore different aspects of 

personal safety such as water safety, first aid, mental health and wellbeing, online safety etc.  

As part of this week, on Tuesday, there will be a workshop for each class with Rock Kidz. They will be 

focusing on our school value of resilience, mental health and wellbeing. There will be an opportunity at 

3:15pm for a 'Meet and Greet' with the Rock Kidz team and a chance for children to purchase Rock Kidz 

merchandise. This will take place on the junior playground.  

Term Ahead 

Following the 'Term Ahead' sent out with last week's newsletter, please note this has been updated to 

include the Year 6 Leavers' Assembly, which will take place on Thursday 25th July for parents and carers 

of children in Year 6. An updated copy is available on the newsletter section of the school website.  



Only One You 

 

This week, we have celebrated the message that we are all unique and there is 'only one you'. As part of 

this, the whole of Team Oughty have painted pebbles, using the theme of fish. These fish will remind us 

of the important message that everyone is unique and we should celebrate our differences, show people 

kindness and be proud of who we are!  

We are concreting these pebbles on the junior playground, near the pond area, over the weekend. 

Please be aware that when using this playground for drop off on Monday morning the concrete will still 

be wet. Please ensure that children keep away from this area and do not play near the stones in order to 

allow the concrete to dry and the pebbles to remain in place. Thank you in advance for your co-

operation.  

Household Support Fund 

The government have committed further funds to the Household Support Fund.  Those families already 

in receipt of the fund will continue to be paid the fund and do not need to do anything. If you are eligible 

for free school meals and have not yet have made a claim, simply complete the form on the council’s 

website (which also provides further information on the fund): Household Support Fund | 

warrington.gov.uk.  If eligible you will receive a minimum of £90 and the release of funding is around 

school holidays in order to support families with meals when schools are closed.  Should families have 

any questions on this please contact: householdsupportfund@warrington.gov.uk. 

School Meals 

If you are wanting to purchase either a school snack or meal for your child, then please be advised your 

ParentPay account must be in credit at all times. School meals and snacks are provided by The School 

Meals Department at Warrington Borough Council, they do not carry any debt and no credit is given.  

Snacks are 25p per day (£1.25 per week) and lunch is £2.60 per day (£13.00 per week) - please pay in 

advance of the week ahead or provide your child with a snack / packed lunch if you are unable to do so. 

https://www.warrington.gov.uk/hsf
https://www.warrington.gov.uk/hsf
mailto:householdsupportfund@warrington.gov.uk


Please check your account over the weekend and bring up to date if necessary. 

Lymm May Queen 18th May 2024 

 

Oughtrington needs you!  

Lymm May Queen will be held on 18th May 2024 and we would love as many families as possible to join 

Oughtrington for the walking parade, further details will be sent out soon but save the date. 
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